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CONNECTIONS   
 

A Quarterly Newsletter From the Parent Network of the Capital Region  

The mission of the Parent Network of the Capital Region 
(PNCR) is to provide parents with the knowledge, skills, 
and resources to facilitate productive relationships with 

their school districts ensuring an appropriate education for 
their child.  All services are offered free-of-charge. 

The PNCR is pleased to announce that we have added a new 
staff member to our team.  Diane Miller joined us in September 
and is working in our newly designed position as the PNCR’s 
Outreach Coordinator.  Diane is a licensed speech-language 
pathologist and NYS permanently certified teacher of the Speech 
and Hearing Impaired.  She has worked in local school districts 
as a speech and language pathologist and special education 
teacher.  Diane’s main focus is to promote the PNCR and make 
families and community agencies aware of the supports we offer 
to families of school age children with disabilities.  Diane has hit 
the ground running in her new role, collaborating with schools 
and community agencies in an effort to form partnerships.  This 
will allow the PNCR to better support families, especially those 
in urban areas.  Diane also spends time promoting the services 
we provide by sharing information with pediatric and 
developmental physicians’ offices and clinics, places of worship, after school programs, and many, many more 
community agencies.  Although the PNCR has been around for nearly six years, we still receive feedback from 
families and agencies that they were previously not aware of our program. 

In other news, we have had a busy fall with workshops and information sessions offered throughout our 13 
county region.  Currently our most popular workshop topics are ‘Transition to Adulthood’, ‘Graduation 
Options’, and workshops related to emotional and behavioral disabilities.  We want to remind families that in 

PNCR Ð WhatÕs Happening? 
By: Liz De Libero, PNCR Program Director  
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The first quarter of school has come to an end.  By 
now you have received your child’s report card or 
soon will.  You may have had a parent-teacher 
conference at this point or have one scheduled for the 
near future.  If you have not met with your child’s 
teacher(s) now may be a good time to make that 
request.  Establishing open communication with the 
teacher and team from the 
start of the year will allow 
you to keep up with your 
child’s progress 
throughout the year.  This 
will eliminate surprises 
when report cards are sent 
home. 

An ideal parent-teacher 
conference is a 
conversation between you 
and the teacher about 
your child’s progress at 
school.  This may include 
transition back to school, how your child gets along 
with friends and teachers, as well as how and what 
your child is learning.  The conversation should also 
include your child’s progress toward Individualized 
Education Program (IEP) goals and a review of 
current accommodations and modifications as 
documented on the IEP. 

Parents of students with an IEP should receive 
periodic progress reports specific to the IEP goals.  
These “IEP Progress ReportsÓ are generally received as 
often as all parents are informed of their child’s 
progress, usually via report cards or mid-term 
progress reports.  These regular reports provide a 
way to monitor the student’s progress toward annual 
goals.  It is also a way to evaluate the effectiveness of 
the student’s special education supports and services.  
The ÒIEP Progress ReportÓ should also include 
whether the progress achieved is sufficient enough to 
expect goal achievement by the end of the school 
year.  Each annual goal establishes the criteria, 
schedule, and method for evaluating the student’s 
progress.  Establishing goals that are measurable is 
important so progress can be adequately assessed.  

To report student progress, the teacher(s) or 
professional(s) working with the child must have 
gathered evidence of what the student is able to do in 
each annual goal area.  Establishing a systematic data 
collection system is the very first step in effective 
progress reporting to parents.  
(www.p12.nysed.gov/specialed/publications/iepgui

dance/progress.htm). 

Effective ways to establish open 
communication and effectively 
monitor your child’s progress 
include attending your school’s 
open house or orientation 
sessions at the beginning of the 
school year.  Introduce yourself 
and let the teacher know you are 
supportive and want to be 
involved.  The following are some 
topics that should be covered at a 
parent-teacher conference or 
meeting with your child’s teacher. 

• Progress:  How is my child doing compared to 
the rest of the class?  What do you see as my 
child’s strengths?  In what areas of learning is 
my child showing strengths?  

• If my child is not doing as well as expected, 
what are the challenges? 

• What additional supports, accommodations,  
or instruction will or can my child receive that 
will help in the areas of struggle? 

• What teaching and learning strategies are 
being used in the classroom to help my child 
meet grade level standards?  What do they 
look like? 

• How often do you meet with other members 
of my child’s team (speech therapist, resource 
room teacher, consultant teacher, OT, PT, 
Social Worker, etc.) to discuss his or her 
progress? 

Making the Most of Your Parent -Teacher Conference 
By: Mary Fornabia, PNCR Special Education Resource Specialist  

 

Continued on page 3  

http://www.p12.nysed.gov/specialed/publications/iepguidance/progress.htm
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• May I see samples of my child’s work?  What 
rubrics do you use to assess progress?  What 
assessment system do you use? 

• What can I do if my child is struggling with 
homework?  What can I do if I don’t know 
how to help my child with homework? 

• What is the preferred way for you to 
communicate with the teacher or team?  
Phone?  Email?  Daily notebook? 

Share your own thoughts and feelings about your 
child.  Share with the teacher, your child’s strengths 
and needs according to your own observations.  Share 
any important information that might help provide 
insight and understanding as to your child’s strengths, 
challenges and interests. 

Teacher’s want to be apprised of any changes your 
child may be facing in his or her personal or family life 
and how your child behaves at home in comparison to 
how he or she acts at school.  Your child’s comfort 
level in the classroom, whether feeling stressed or 
happy, are all important clues to overall social and 
emotional well-being.  It’s only by working together 

that you and the teacher can fully understand your 
child across all environments. 

After you have met with your child’s teachers, a 
plan should be put in place as to how you will 
follow up with them and vice versa.  Will you set 
up another meeting in the near future?  Will you 
email or set up a phone conference to discuss how 
your child is progressing?  It is also critical to let 
your child know that you and the teacher care 
about him or her and are working together to 
provide support and guidance. 

Regular communication throughout the year helps 
both teachers and parents do their jobs better.  It 
also benefits the child and helps them understand 
that a parent(s) will be following up and checking 
on their progress and work throughout the year.  
By working together as a team with your child’s 
teacher(s) you can help make the school year a 
successful one! 

Resources for this article:  
www.p12.nysed.gov/specialed/commoncore/role
ofcse-614.htm. 
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PNCR 
recently had 
the pleasure 
of hosting 
an 
information 
session on 

the Common Core Learning 
Standards (CCLS) featuring guest 
speaker Kate Gerson.  Ms. Gerson 
is a former New York City 
turnaround principal and high 
school English teacher who is 
currently serving as a Senior 
Fellow for Educator Engagement 
and The Common Core with the 
University of State of New York 
(USNY) Regents Research Fund, a 
small non-profit.  The USNY 
Regents Research Fund advises 
state officials and is dedicated to 
providing educational, cultural 
and historical, scientific research 
programs and other related 
scholarship and research projects.   
Ms. Gerson’s focus is Common 
Core practice, educator 
engagement, professional 
development, and the resource 
website EngageNY.org.  She has 
consulted nationally on quality 
instruction and a focus on teaching 
and learning at all levels in the 
system.   

Ms. Gerson’s presentation was 
well received by the fifty plus 
parents and professionals who 
attended.  The audience posed 
excellent questions and a number 
of myths related to CCLS were 
debunked!  You can download the 
power point presentation by 
visiting our website 
www.pncrny.org.  

Common Core Learning Standards and  
Special Education Information Session Recap  
By: Liz De Libero, PNCR Director  
 

The following are some of the 
many highlights from Kate’s talk. 

• We were reminded according 
to the Individuals with 
Disabilities Education Act, All 
students must be challenged 
to excel within the general 
curriculum and be prepared 
for success in their post -
school lives, including 
college and/or careers. 

• Common Core Learning 
Standards (CCLS) are not  a 
curriculum, and there are no 
mandated materials that 
schools must use.  CCLS are 
grade and subject specific 
standards that, when met, 
indicate grade level 
proficiency. 

• For students with disabilities, 
we need to have flexibility in 
how we work toward those 
standards and the need for 
accommodations and 
modifications was stressed.  
The student’s IEP remains a 
critical document regarding 
what and how a student with 
a disability needs in order to 
learn and access the 
curriculum. 

• We learned about the ‘shifts’ 
in English Language Arts 
(ELA) and Math.  One of the 
shifts in ELA is that teachers 
are encouraged to assign more 
non-fiction.  In Math, there is 
a greater emphasis on fluency, 
a deeper understanding of 
fewer concepts, and 
application of skills. 

• Ms. Gerson stressed the 
importance of building a 
supportive culture in our 
schools.  Teachers and 
principals are central to this!  
The adults in a student’s life 
have the power to define 
efficacy.  Hard Work + 
Effective Effort + Support + 
Strategies = Getting Smarter. 

• Ms. Gerson referenced the 
book “Mindset: The New 
Psychology of Success”, by 
Carol Dweck.  The PNCR has 
purchased multiple copies of 
this book for our library and 
are happy to loan them out! 

• Finally, please visit the 
website www.engageny.org 
for all things CCLS!  This 
website is an excellent 
resource for families and 
educators. 
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It all began in the spring of 1997 when the doors of 
6A Cuyler Avenue opened.  The mission was to 
provide a place for individuals with disabilities to 
discover their own artistic ability.   Located in 
historic Albany, New York, the classic carriage 
house was transformed into a space that created a 
stimulating environment where imaginations 
could soar.  With the success of the original 
Carriage House, Living Resources grew their 
services with Medicaid funding to multiple sites 
throughout the Capital Region, and became the 
Living Resources Arts Program. 
 
For generations art has been used as a vehicle for 
self-expression and a creative outlet.  There is no 
right or wrong way when it comes to creating art.  
The Arts Program at Living Resources is dedicated 
to providing professional art lessons to individuals 
with developmental disabilities.  The Arts 
Program, like all programs offered by Living 
Resources, focuses on the student’s abilities. 
  
The talented team of teachers and staff design 
classes for individuals of all ages with various 
disabilities and a varying range of abilities, 
allowing for true art exploration.  The teachers 
provide hands on learning experiences in a variety 
of mediums including painting, drawing, 
photography, ceramics, sculpture, jewelry making, 
graphic design, and cartooning.  At the Arts 
Program, the teachers have created a classroom 
environment where students are able to connect 
with their peers over a common interest and 
develop confidence in their art skills.  They learn 

how to develop their talents and own artistic style, 
as well as express their opinions through group 
critiquing.  Students develop social skills that they 
are able to apply within their community in an 
environment that is accepting of everyone.  The 
teachers that work at the Living Resources Arts 
Program are all artists themselves and are able to 
relate to the students on a deeper level when it 
comes to the struggles and successes involved with 
creative expression. 
 
The Arts Program helps students achieve not only 
their artistic goals, but also life-goals.  Tyler Cronk 
began attending the Arts Program at age 7.  It was 
clear early on that Tyler had a natural talent and 
passion for creating cartoon works of art.  Tyler has 
always had a fantastic imagination that allowed him 
to create interesting characters, which he used when 
developing his own cartoon series, Tyler the Turtle . 
With the support and guidance of the Arts Program, 
he developed confidence and skills as an artist over 
the years.  His mother says that the Arts Program 
helped him take his art skills to a new level and 
develop leadership 
skills.  Tyler was given 
the opportunity to 
branch out and try new 
mediums within his 
own interests.  He 
participated in the 
creation of the stop 
motion clay animation 
movie Circus Tales, and 
Circus Tales 2.  In the 
first Circus Tales, Tyler 
helped with some of the 
animation shots, and 
went on to provide the voice to some of the 
characters in Circus Tales 2.  (Click the following 
link to view Circus Tales 2: 
www.youtube.com/watch?v=NGGpxkDsacA) 
 
As time went on, Tyler continued to grow as an 
artist.  He began to work with his teachers to 
develop a professional portfolio to use when 
pursuing his dream of attending college.  In 2013 

Art With a Heart  
By: Kristen Carknard, Program Supervisor/QIDP - Carriage House Arts Center, 
Living Resources.  In Partnership With Tyler Cronk, Artist and Former Student  

Continued on page 6  

Guest User
On the Left, Marcus Anderson, Artist Instructor
On the Right, Tyler Cronk, Artist

Guest User


www.youtube.com/watch?v=NGGpxkDsacA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NGGpxkDsacA
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during his senior year in high school, Tyler was a 
part of his school's production of Little Shop of 
Horrors . That same year he achieved his college 
dream and was accepted to Cazenovia 
College.  Tyler is currently a sophomore at 
Cazenovia College and continues to follow his 
dream of becoming a cartoonist by working toward 
a degree in cartooning and animation.  He continues 
to pursue more acting experience and has 
performed in a few productions at the college while 
still continuing his work on his cartoon series, Tyler 
the Turtle.  
 

The Arts Program at Living Resources continues to 
strive to enrich the lives of individuals with 
disabilities through art and self-expression.  If you 
or someone you know is interested in learning more 
about the Arts Program at Living Resources please 
visit us at www.livingresources.org. 

 

Glass Joe by 
Tyler Cronk 

Landscape  by 
Katie K. 

Portrait by 
Toby S. 

Landscape  
by Debbie D.. 

Mural in Progress with Art 
Students and Teachers 

Abstract 
by Joan D. 
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Useful Tips for Overcoming Holiday Stress  
By: Adene Karhan, PNCR Ð PROMISE Transition Specialist  

 For many parents of children with disabilities, the approaching holiday 
season is greeted with a mixture of anticipation and dread. The family 
and social events that fill our holiday season with joy also bring with 
them a fair amount of stress.  

One of the first steps that parents can take towards alleviating some of the 
stress associated with the holidays is to identify possible triggers for their 
child.  

The following is a list of some commonly found triggers for children with 
disabilities: 

1. Sensory Overload: The lights, sounds and smells that we so fondly associate 
with the holidays can be overwhelming for some children with disabilities. If 
you know that your child is sensitive to certain visual or auditory stimuli, take 
that into account as you decorate and prepare for the holiday season. If changes in your child's environment 
bring stress to your child, consider decorating your house over a longer period of time so that your child 
has time to adjust to the changes.  

2. Disrupted Routines: The traveling and constant flurry of activities during the holidays often leads to 
changes in the family's daily routine. Many children with disabilities need predictability and routine, and 
these changes can be very stressful. As the holidays approach, plan out your activities and decide which 
events you will attend and which you will pass up on in order to maintain some sense of routine. This may 
mean leaving a party earlier than usual in order to get your child home to bed on time, but the decrease in 
stress that this brings to the family may be worth the sacrifice. 

3. Shorter Days: Fall and winter months in the Northeast are 
frequently a trigger for children that are at risk for depression. If you 
notice that your child is sleeping more or less than usual or is more 
withdrawn or irritable than usual, consult a physician. Children who 
suffer from bipolar disorder are especially prone to episodes of 
depression and/or mania in the winter months. 

4. Missed Medication: When our schedules become busy, we are more 
likely to miss medication dosages, which can have a devastating effect 
on your child and family during the holiday season. Consider 
purchasing a watch with a daily alarm that will remind you that your 
child's medication is due.  

5. Social Expectations: For the child that struggles with social issues, 
the constant barrages of guests and social gatherings can be very 
stressful. Other people may not understand your child's disability and 
may have unreasonable expectations of your child, which may make 
your child feel uncomfortable. 

Consider hiring a sitter so that your child can stay home while you 
attend social gatherings, and limit the number of guests that you invite into your home. 

While it may be difficult to avoid stress completely over the holidays, some of the choices that you make 
can significantly decrease your stress level. One of the simplest but most effective changes that you can 
make is to lower your expectations. Don't worry about trying to keep up with everything your friends and 
neighbors are doing. Take time to relax and enjoy your family. 
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Follow PNCR on Facebook!!  
We share special education related information including workshops, 
articles and resources from other local and national agencies, NYSED 
announcements/updates, and specific disability related information.  

Lik e our page by Click Here .  

 

 

• 12/2 - Understanding Specific Learning 
Disabilities, 6:30p -8p @ East Greenbush Public 
Library.  CLICK HERE to register . 

• 12/9 - Graduation Options for Students with 
Disabilities, 10a -12p @ Clifton Park-Half Moon 
Public Library.  CLICK HERE to register.  

• 12/9 Ð Mom, I Want to Be a Rockstar: 
Discussing Future Plans with Children with 
Disabilities (Transition and the IEP) @ 
Schenectady County Public Libr ary.  CLICK 
HERE to register. 

 

 

January workshop date s and locations will be 
announced at a later date.  Watch our monthly 
workshop a nnouncements for more details.  
Topics will include:  

• New York State Alternate Assessments: What 
You Need to Know  

• Preparing for Your ChildÕs Annual 
Review/CSE Meeting  

• School Di scipline and Students with 
Disabilities: Understanding the Process, 
Procedure, and Student Rights  

• Understanding the Impact of Depression and 
Anxiety in Students with Disabilities  

• Making the Move from Preschool to School 
Age Special Education Supports and S ervices 

addition to the workshops that we offer, 
we are also available to provide 

individualized consultation either on the phone or in person.  We are very 
fortunate to have a staff with diverse areas of expertise and will often match 
families with the staff person best suited to answer their specific questions.  Our 
goal in assisting families one-on-one is to help them better understand the 
special education process, regulations, as well as rights and responsibilities that 
accompany that process.  While we are not able to attend meetings with families, 

we can help them know the right questions to ask.  We understand that the special education process can 
be confusing and we empower parents with knowledge so they may effectively advocate for their child.  
Our goal is always for schools and families to work together, ensuring that students with disabilities 
receive a free appropriate public education (FAPE) in the least restrictive environment (LRE).  Kids do best 
when schools and families work together as a team in the best interest of the child!   

We have much to be thankful for here at the PNCR.  We have a great team and continue to develop many 
positive relationships with families, schools, community agencies, and other NYSED funded partners.   
Happy Thanksgiving to you all! 

Continued From Cover/Page 1  

http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=7ktbt6cab&oeidk=a07ea2ouift7c6b5016
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=7ktbt6cab&oeidk=a07ea0zfk6443149e2f
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=7ktbt6cab&oeidk=a07ea0vo75oe7935f9d
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Parent-Network-of-the-Capital-Region/596710860396078
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Parent-Network-of-the-Capital-Region/596710860396078
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PNCR Contact Information  

PNCR Office  

1190 Troy-Schenectady Road 

Latham, NY 12110 

518-640-3320 (phone) 518-640-3401 (fax) 

www.pncrny.org  

Liz DeLibero  Program Director  518-640-3368 !"#!$%#&'()$!")''"*&'+&,-./'&+ 0

0

Bonnie Bailey  Special Education 
Resource Specialist 

518-640-3490 !"#!"$%&!$'"#()*'"+*,,+-.,/.$012,./ 3

Mary Fornabia  Special Education 
Resource Specialist 

518-640-3390 04,.%$!'$)*'"+*,,+-.,/.$012,./ 3

3

Sheri Gaylord  Special Education 
Resource Specialist 

518-640-3333 1/$(",.+)*'"+*,,+-.,/.$012,./ 3

3

Adene Karhan  NYS PROMISE 
Transition Specialist  

518-640-3331 $+5$.6$%)*'"+*,,+-.,/.$012,./ 3

3

Diane Miller  Outreach Coordinator  518-640-3398 +0'""#.)*'"+*,,+-.,/.$012,./ 3

3

 


